
 President’s	Corner	
	

What	a	great	year	we’ve	had	so	far!	There	
seems	to	be	a	renewed	interest	in	the	
Club.	Not	the	Club	as	a	“thing”	but	the	
Club	as	a	group.	I	can	tell	you	the	easiest	
way	to	tell	if	people	are	enjoying	some‐
thing	is	to	ask	them	to	help.	The	response	
you	get	will	tell	you	in	a	hurry.	I	can	also	
tell	you	that	I	haven’t	had	to	ask	twice	for	
help	this	year!	When	I	asked	for	help	
cooking	at	the	Charity	Fly	hands	went	up	
in	the	air	and	it	was	taken	care	of.	When	
we	needed	a	Treasurer	Russ	volunteered	
immediately.	Everyone	just	seems	to	want	
to	be	involved.	What	a	great	situation.	I	
want	to	personally	thank	everybody	who	
has	made	my	job	so	much	easier	this	year.		
Now	if	we	can	get	some	decent	weather	
we’ll	be	in	good	shape.	Thanks	again	and	
see	you	at	the	field	.	.	.	
	

Wes	“Scott”	Parker	
	
Meeting	Minutes	May	5	
	

17	members	in	attendance.	Called	to	or‐
der	at	7	pm.	No	treasurer	report.	Old	min‐
utes	accepted	as	published.	Two	member	
resignations.	The	OTC	static	display	took	
place	and	was	successful.		Club	brochures	
are	in	and	available	for	distribution.	Flag	
pole	was	set	and	ready	for	displaying	col‐
ors.	Russ	Rhodes	will	acquire	Treasurer	
office.	Windsock	was	ordered.	Motion	to	
repair	wings	and	build	lean‐to	on	west	
face	of	clubhouse	was	seconded	and	
passed.	Materials	list	for	lean‐to	will	be	
provided	for	approval.	All	arrangements	
have	been	made	for	BCFO	charity	fly.	
Sanctioning	and	additionally	insured	cer‐
tificate	needed	for	static	display	by	June	
4th.		No	other	new	business	offered	so	
meeting	was	adjourned	at	7:25	

	 		
	

	
	
	

The	BCFO	Charity	Fly	was	a	huge	
success.	We	raised	$1081.60	and	
had	a	great	time	doing	it.	Thanks	to	
everyone	who	made	it	happen—
particularly	Russ	Rhodes	who	
stepped	up	and	ran	the	event.		Get‐
ting	involved	in	the	community	is	
essential	for	the	long	term	health	
of	our	Club	and	this	was	a	great	
start.	We	received	media	coverage	
on	all	of	the	local	networks	and	the	
AMA	sent	us	a	check	for	$300	as	a	
part	of	their	Club	Recognition	and	
Reward	Program.	Great	job	guys!	
	
Barnstormers	Meet	and	Greet	
	

13	members	turned	out	for	the	op‐
portunity	to	fly	with	the	Barn‐
stormers	on	Saturday,	May	21st.	
Even	though	it	rained	like	crazy	on	
Friday,	Saturday	turned	out	to	be	
beautiful	for	flying.	Everyone	had	a	
good	time	and	it	was	a	challenge	to	
fly	on	a	different	field!	The	trees	to	
the	north	don’t	really	come	into	
play	but	they	sure	LOOK	like	they	
do.	A	big	thanks	to	Greg,	Jim	and	
the	rest	of	the	Barnstormers	for	
being	such	great	hosts!	We	look	
forward	to	August	when	they	come	
to	our	field	for	the	day.	
	
	
	

	

Next Meeting 
	

Thursday	
June	2,	2011	

7pm	
	

Library Center 
Story Hour Room 

Family Day 
	

Saturday	
June	25,	2011	

	

Club Field 

www.springfieldrcclub.org 

Needed! 
	

Board	Member	
	

Contact 
any Officer 

Charity	Fly 

1912 E Sunshine, Springfield, MO 65804 

(417) 883-1118 - (800) 730 - 3138 

David Sleeth –Owner 

For	more	information	‐	Officers,	Board	Members	and	contacts	see	the	website	


